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To:
John Hanger

Acting Secretary

From:
Richard Manfredi
Chair

RE:
Follow-ups to CAC Meetings

Date:
December 5, 2008
Follow-up items resulting from Council’s monthly meetings are provided below as a mechanism to better track issues and commitments.  Please note that distribution of materials for the January 20, 2009 CAC business meeting is scheduled for January 9, 2009.
Resulting from the November 2008 meeting:

· During public comment, issues were raised about the Lehigh County Authority Iron Run Pumping Station/Force Main projects in Lower and Upper Macungie Townships. The system is allegedly hydraulically overloaded yet continues to expand, with the potential to impact downstream water supplies for Allentown and other municipalities.  We respectfully request a report on the Department’s assessment of the situation and its potential for water quality impacts.  

· Council staff has met with the Bureau of Oil and Gas Management to discuss the availability of reports on permitting and inspection activity and workload.  The Marcellus play will continue to be a major discussion item at the January meeting.

· In June 2008, both CAC and CNRAC approved a joint report: “A Review of Interagency Coordination and Grant Program Administration and Implementation Between the PA Department of Environmental Protection and the PA Department of Conservation and Natural Resources.”   Our findings have been discussed with Secretary DeBerardinis, but since the report was approved shortly before the departure of then-Secretary McGinty, we have had only preliminary discussion with some of your senior staff.  We look forward to discussing our findings with you in the near future.
· On the same issue of coordination, it is our understanding that dialog is underway regarding alignments of policy between DEP and DCNR in some of the areas we highlighted at our joint CAC-CNRAC meetings in October.  We respectfully request that this be an item of discussion during your report at the next meeting. 
Carried over from the July 2008 meeting:

· Several previously requested reports remain outstanding:
· 5-year report (due in 2007) required under the Air Pollution Control Act
; and
· 5-year report required under Act 54
.
Carried over from the April 2008 meeting:

· Council’s regional meetings provide an opportunity for members to see and hear about issues in that particular region.  Council highly values these meetings, including the opportunity to interact with and hear from the regional director. We will be seeking more frequent contact with regional directors in the future.
Thank you for your attention to these matters.  If you have any questions, please contact Sue Wilson at 787-4527.  

cc:
B. Sexton


K. Heffner


C. Simeone

J. Hatala
� Section 4.3(6) of the Air Pollution Control Act provides that “Beginning five years after the effective date of this section and every five years thereafter, the Department shall conduct and submit to the General Assembly an evaluation of the effectiveness of the programs adopted to implement the Clean Air Act.  The evaluation shall include…a summary of the activities undertaken by the Citizens Advisory Council…”


� Section 18.1(c ) of Act 54  states that “The analysis of such data and any relevant findings (re: deep mine activities and impacts) shall be presented in report form to the Governor, the General Assembly and to the Citizens Advisory Council of the department at five-year intervals commencing in 1993.”





